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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

The recent severe weather has caused a leak in the library and adjoining staff room at Point Clare 
Public School. During an inspection we identified a small amount of mould on the carpet in these 
areas. From Monday 26 May 2025 these rooms were isolated. 

An independent hygienist was engaged to undertake testing and provide advice.  

Based on advice from the independent hygienist clearance was provided to continue using the 
rooms. The affected areas and surfaces will be environmentally cleaned to prevent any potential 
mould from reoccurring.  

Access to these rooms does not need to be restricted before we start this work, which we aim to 
finish as soon as possible.  

All work involving mould will take place during school hours, with appropriate safety measures in 
place.  

Please be aware of the preventative measures as advised by NSW Health's mould factsheet to help 
avoid mould growth and follow these steps as best you can.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our 
highest priorities.   

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the 
details below.   

Thank you for your understanding during this time.   
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